

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES July 5, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, and Bill Shaheen Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan and Neil Jackson

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Bill were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for June 21, 2022. (Lee was not present)
- 2. The Board voted on and Dick and Bill approved each of the following items: Timesheet for Colleen & Dick inspections Money Turnover Sheet Bills Payable for Dick's inspection mileage, Colleen mileage, Fred Marion inspections & mileage, and Mike McCain inspections & mileage
- 3. The Board voted on and unanimously approved each of the following: COC for 609 Amherst Road Sign-off for 239 Amherst Road for the building dept. septic & well DSCP for dbox replacement for 403 Batchelor Street, front. Well permit for lot 2 Ferry Hill Road
- 4. Two Board members received these Title 5 Reports, Bill abstained: 99 Kendall Street, Nick Torretti, passes
- 5. Bob Sheehan was present to discuss a septic system upgrade due to a house addition at 192 Batchelor Street. After discussion, the Board agreed to allow a reduction to 648 gpd. An upgrade for approval will be submitted by Bob.
- 6. Neil Jackson was present to request an installer's license for d-box replacements only. The Board unanimously approved an installer's license for Neil limited to d-box replacements only.
- 7. Neil Jackson was present to discuss the DSCP for 122 Amherst Street and 12 Hubbard Drive. The Board discussed and agreed that Lee should go to look at 122 Amherst Street. Lee already witnessed the inspection at 12 Hubbard Drive. The Board approved the DSCP for 12 Hubbard Drive. The Board agreed that if Lee witnesses and makes a determination with the engineer, then a Title 5 can be submitted as a pass with an application for installation for the repair.
- 8. Dick informed the Board that he was waiting for a call back from Brian O'Toole regarding Dollar General.

- 9. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on July 19, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 10. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:30 pm.

Res	pectfull	y sul	omitt	ed,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Lee Lalonde

William Shaheen